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Family Services

United 1
Way 4
Partner Agency

P.O. Box 61237 « Oklahoma City, OK 73146-1237 » Phone 405-528-7721 « Fax 405-528-7731

December 19, 2007

Dear Mr. Spadea and the Fox Team,

Thank you for helping make magic happen this Christmas for Grandparents Raising
Grandchildren!

We provided $30 worth of Christmas presents each for 487 children being raised by
160 grandparent families! We were also able to grant the Christmas wishes of
grandparents due to a partnership with Home Instead Senior Care. With Santa Claus, The
Oklahoma City Blazers, snacks, and Christmas hams for each family, this event was a
huge success!

Sunbeam continues to be thankful for the powerful partnerships that allow for such a
significant level of service and joy. The Oklahoma County Sheriff’s Department,
Oklahoma City Police Department, Midwest City Police Department, Triad, and
numerous individual volunteers helped greatly with the shopping, wrapping, and
coordinating of the event. In all, over 75 volunteers from these sources contributed to the
program’s success. In addition, we received generous donations totaling $14,139 from
over 60 individuals, companies, and organizations!

In 2008, we expect this event to be better than ever! As we serve two generations at

once, this event brings hope and joy for everyone involved. We expect to generate more
enthusiasm, more partnerships, and more gifts in 2008!

E e success of grandparent families,
.. _

Bruce Mclntyre
Caregiver Fundamentals Coordinator

Help for all ages at all stages of life.



BETHANY POLICE DEPARTMENT

P.O. Box 1340 « 6714 NW 36th Street, Bethany, OK 73008 - 405/789-2323

Office of the Chief

November 1, 2007

Joe Spadea

Fox 25 - KOKH

1228 E Wilshire Blvd

Oklahoma City, OK 73111-8402

Dear Mr. Spadea:

On 10-10-07, Officer Patrick Lambakis responded to a residential burglary at 7124 NW 19% St.
(Case #07-12108). The victim of this burglary was David Mathis. Mr. Mathis had a video
surveillance system in his home that recorded four suspects burglarizing his home. After a hard
week of investigating and with no suspect leads as of yet, Officer Lambakis contacted Sana Syed
of Fox 25 News to see if she could air the video of the suspects to see if anyone could identify
them. On 10-21-07, Sana Syed and John Biebrich, also of Fox 25 News, went to the Mathis
residence and did a news story on the Mathis burglary. Then, on 10-22-07 the story aired, and
immediately the Bethany Police Department started receiving numerous telephone calls in
reference to the identity of the suspects on the video.

On 10-24-07, the first suspect turned himself in to the police, and later that night a second
suspect was apprehended. Two days later, the other two suspects involved in the burglary turned
themselves in to the police department. This would not have been possible if not for the
exceptional work done by Fox 25°s Sana Syed and John Biebrich. The video work they did
helped identify all the suspects involved and aided in their being brought to justice.

Therefore, on behalf of the Bethany Police Department, I would like to thank Sana Syed and
John Biebrich for their hard work in assisting us with this case.

Sincerely,

Dtk

Neal Troutman
Chief of Police



The Advertising Council Inc.

Peggy Conlon
President & CEO

October, 31 2007

Honorable Mary Fallin

United States House of Representatives
1432 Longworth HOB

Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressmember Fallin:

The Ad Council, the nation’s largest provider of public service advertisements (PSAs), is pleased to inform
you of the outstanding sugport our PSAs received from television station KOKH-TV (located in your
Congressional district and owned by Sinclair Broadcast Group, Inc.).

For sixty-five years, the Ad Council has relied on the pro bono resources of the advertising agency and
media communities to deliver thousands of inspirational messages to the American people. Our PSA
campaigns, created in partnership with our Federal Government and non profit sponsors, raise awareness,
change behaviors and save lives.

However, the Ad Council’s PSAs could never reach the public without the generous support of our media
partners and stations like KOKH-TV. Rather than paying for airtime for our PSAs, we rely exclusively on
donated advertising time from the media. We are delighted to report that in 2006, the media donated over
$1.9 billion in free airtime and space — an unprecedented amount!

In 2006, KOKH-TV donated an impressive and substantial amount of airtime to our PSAs. Their steadfast
commitment to public service allows the Ad Council to continue to communicate important messages to
your constituents, helping the families and communities of your district.

Because of the media’s remarkable generosi{tﬂy, the Ad Council is able to communicate critical messages to
the public on a host of pressing issues, including preventing youth reckless drivin%, obesitf prevention,
promoting financial literacy and autism awareness. In addition, the media rallied behind the Ad Council’s
new PSA campaign Generous Nation, which inspires Americans to give more of themselves (volunteering
and donating) over the course of their daily lives.

Please join me in commending KOKH-TV for usin;]g its valuable airtime to improve the lives of your
constituents. You may contact the station at the following address:

John Rossi, General Manager
1228 E Wilshire Blvd
Oklahoma City, OK 73111
405-475-9126

If you have any questions regarding this TV station’s notable contributions, please have your office contact
Danna Kulzer, the Ad Council’s Director of Nonprofit and Government Affairs at dkulzer(@adcouncil.org
or(212) 984-1905.

Sincerely,

@@WKMW

Peggy Conlon
President and CEO
The Advertising Council, Inc.

cc:  John Rossi; General Managet/KOKH-TV
David Smith |, President/Sinclair Broadcast Group, Inc.

261 Madison Avenue, New Yorl, NY 10016-2303 T: 212.984.1987 F: 212.867.7422 pconlon@adcouncil.org
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Subject: [Fwd: Hello and thank you!|

From: Andrew Speno <aspeno(@sbgnet.com>

Date: Wed, 21 Nov 2007 14:30:16 -0600

To: Joe Spadea <jspadea@sbgnet.com>, Cece Smith <csmith@kocb.sbgnet.com>, Corry Young
<clyoung(@sbgnet.com>

Subject: Hello and thank you!

From: "suz" <wildfire123@cox.net>
Date: Wed, 21 Nov 2007 10:28:03 -0800
To: <aspeno(@sbgnet.com>

CC: "suz" <wildfire123@cox.net>

Dear Andrew,

We all want to thank you for the part one and two you aired on Fox news!

We're very grateful because this is what helps get the word out.

| am wondering, because several other news stations in other parts of the country had said
that they'd received many calls and emails 'after' a Morgellons tv airing, and if you do, can

you give them my email address so they may know where to at least turn.

| know many people don't have internet access, and to see this on tv, they'd also be able to
identify the symptoms they're experiencing now with "a name for it" and someone to talk to.

Thank you again, you are highly regarded and very much appreciated by so many!
And happy Thanksgiving from all of us!

Sincerely,
Susan

(wildfire123@cox.net)

Andrew Speno <aspeno(@sbgnet.com>
Fox 25 News Anchor
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October 19, 2007

KOKH FOX 25

ATTN: John Rossie (Station Manager)
1228 East Wilshire Boulevard
Oklahoma City, OK 73111-8402

Dear Mr. Rossie:

I am writing to express my extreme satisfaction with an employee at your station named John
Wilhiem. I had previously entered a contest in January 2007 sponsored by your station in which I
won the grand prize. In this case, the prize was a Visa Gift Card in the amount of $500.00.
Unfortunately, my provided telephone number had changed since entering the contest and Mr.
Wilhiem was unable to inform me I had won. I later entered a contest in August 2007 for a
different prize. 1 received a call from Mr. Wilhiem informing me that I had won the prize in
January 2007. Not only had he held onto my prize for me, but he remembered my name upon
seeing my later entry and used my new telephone number. To say the least, [ was very happy to
learn of my prize. I felt that I needed to write to tell you the great job Mr. Wilhiem did and that he
went above and beyond in his vigilant search for my correct telephone number. I feel very blessed

to have won and hope Mr. Wilhiem gets the recognition he so greatly deserves. Thank you kindly.

Sincerely,

acob M. Charries
1309 Smoking Tree Street
Moore, OK 73160-5713

1309 SMOKING TREE STREET « MOORE, OK * 73160-5713
PHONI: (405) 761-6663



